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The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities

Management remain the “boots on the ground” for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus

safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring

and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you

for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

OUR PEOPLE. OUR STORIES.

UK Facilities Management plays a critical role in the efforts to provide testing

and vaccine to our community by supporting the temporary facilities at Kroger

Field. Last week, the vaccine clinic at the stadium nearly doubled in size with

the addition of two new 20’ x 80’ tents: one for registration and one for a post-

shot waiting area. Inside the Field Players Club, more shot stations have been

added to help get the vaccine into peoples arms a lot quicker. Our dedicated

employees lead by Area Manager John Gambill have been involved with the

setup and logistics of these new tents. Heating the tents has been a huge

challenge, and the heaters that were brought in, require a tremendous amount of

power. Our electricians had to run cable, install new breakers, and outlet boxes

throughout the new site. All the registration stations required individual outlets,

and all the new IT had to have power. And of course, all this work had to do be done, in the middle of an ice storm

last week. Of the effort, FM’s Harold “Tree” Sandford said, “I am so proud to be part of such a dedicated and

knowledgeable group of people, who in our own way, are doing our part to help us get control of this deadly virus.”

Clyde Rigney preparing outlets for the 

new registration tables
Mike Smith setting up power delivery 

for the expanded vaccination clinic.

Zach Saunier testing a new breaker box as 

part of the power supply system for the 

vaccination clinic. 

UK Arboriculture/Grounds student intern Natalie Wainscott recently

applied for an received a $2000 scholarship from the Professional

Grounds Management Society. Natalie is a student from northern KY

studying Forestry. Through her position with Grounds which is part of the

Student Sustainability Internship Program, she is learning leading edge

tree care and maintenance skills and gaining valuable real world

experience. CONGRATULATIONS NATALIE!

http://www.uky.edu/sustainability/FacilitiesDaily

